
Dear Parents 

Thank you to everyone for your generous donations on Tuesday for our Harvest Festival. We celebrated this at All Saints 
Church and it was wonderful to see the church so full of family and friends. The service was led by the children and each 
class performed a song or poem. We were pleased to share this service with North Cave Preschool and also a group of 
deaf children from the Resource Base at Christopher Pickering Primary School. Our harvest celebrations have continued 
today with a themed afternoon today in which all of the children have taken part in activities in their four house groups. 

This year our sports provision is being led by Miss McDonald and on Tuesday, we were pleased to see our first interschool 
competition of this academic year. Accompanied by Miss McDonald and Mrs Holmes, a group of children from Years 5 and 
6 took part in some interschool football against other local schools. The children played well and were a credit to our 
school. Unfortunately, the cross-country competition was postponed last week and the rearranged date clashes with our 
parents evening so we will be unable to attend. 

This term, we have been pleased to launch a running club each Friday and this has proved popular. Last week, we added to 
this a football club on a Monday lunchtime and this will now take place for both boys and girls in Class 3 and Class 4 each 
week. We intend to launch a similar lunchtime club for the children in Class 1 and Class 2 later this term. In addition to 
sports, next week, Miss Cawood will be relaunching the Jesus and Me (JAM) club and we will ensure that the children in 
school know how to become involved. 

We are proud of the way in which music enriches our curriculum and the way in which we are able to offer a range of                      
musical instrument tuition within school time from external tutors. This week, we have been pleased to take delivery of 15 
ukuleles which we have on loan until Christmas. This means that in addition to the whole year group strings lesson for the 
children in Year 4, the children in Year 3 will also have a taste of learning a tuned instrument. 

Yesterday Mrs Bamford introduced World Space Week and we held a STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) 
day in school to celebrate.  All of the classes had the opportunity of taking part in some collaborative activities. Within 
Class 1 and Class 2, the children designed and made nests whilst in Class 3, the children filtered water to look for                     
microplastic. In Class 4, the children designed and made a house that could live on the moon. We are grateful to Mrs                     
Pearson who joined us at the end of the day to share her experiences of being an ENT consultant. 

This week, Mrs Holmes has met with Year 6 parents and next week we will be holding our parent consultations for the 
rest of the school. During these evenings, we will once again be hosting a Scholastic book fair which is a good opportunity 
to purchase some quality children’s books. The school earns commission from each sale and this helps us to restock the 
books available for our children. Appointment slips  have been sent to parents. Please contact the school office if you have 
not received an appointment and would like one. 

Yours sincerely  

Richard Winks  

North Cave C of E Primary School 

Weekly News 
6th October 2023  

www.northcave-school.co.uk  01430 422551  @NorthCavePS  

 

 

                           Our School Vision: 

A Christian school at the heart of the community that we serve. 

Achieving our goals as we are guided by God’s light. 

Believing in ourselves, in each other and in God. 

Caring and nurturing all of God’s children in our school family. 

Sharing our aspirations through our exciting, enriched and inclusive curriculum. 

Therefore encourage one another and build each other up, just as in fact you are doing. 

1 Thessalonians 5 Verse 11 

 

Dates   

Tues 10th October, Parent Consultation Evening, 4pm—7pm 

Wed 11th October, Parent Consultation Evening, 4pm—7pm  

Mon 16th Oct, Bags2School collection, 9am  

Thurs 26th Oct, FONCS Tuck shop, 3.30pm 

Thurs 26th October, School closes for half term 

Mon 6th November, School reopens 

 

 

 

Fri 10th November, Class 4 assembly, 9.15am & 2.50pm  

Fri 17th November, Class 3 assembly, 9.15am & 2.50pm 

Wed 13th December, KS1 Nativity, 10.30am & 2.00pm 

Thurs 14th December, KS1 Nativity, 10.30am & 2.00pm 

Tues 19th December, Christmas Church Service, 10.30am 

Wed 20th December, Christmas Dinner  

Fri 22nd December, School closes 



Please see below for some of the lessons the children have been learning in class this week: 

Class 1         This week we have enjoyed making birds nests during our STEM afternoon. 

          Next week we are looking forward to starting our new topic of gymnastics in PE. 

Class 2         This week we have enjoyed our Harvest Festival Church Service, STEM day and our                                 
          RE afternoon. 

          Next week we are looking forward to exploring portraits on art. 

Class 3         This week we have enjoyed the themed days at school, Harvest Festival, STEM day and the RE 
          afternoon.  

          Next week we are looking forward to experimenting with magnets in our science lesson. 

Class 4         This week we have enjoyed going to the church for the Harvest Festival and competing in the  
          football tournament at South Hunsley School. 

          Next week we are looking forward to learning more about WW2.  

Collective Worship Theme for next week:- The story of the pearl of great price  -  Matthew 13:45-46  

“Again, the kingdom of heaven is like a merchant in search of fine pearls, who, on finding one pearl of great value, went and sold all that he had 
and bought it”  

Our Weekly Reflection  

Living out our school values of: 

Determination, Trust, Friendship and Respect 

  

 

 

This Week`s Achievements 

Congratulations to:- 

Penelope for her dance trophy  

 

 

 

Bags 2 School will be                  
collecting your                           

unwanted clothes, shoes, 
and household textiles to 

help to raise valuable funds 
for the school on  

Monday 16th October at 
9.00am.  

A huge thank you for your                          
generous donations, 125kg was                 

collected by Hull foodbank, this will 
help to feed 12 people for at least 

three days.  



Please click on the link below for the list of menu allergens  

https://northcave-school.co.uk/our-school-lunches/ 


